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ASTM consensus has not been obtained on this information letter.  An appropriate ASTM ballot will be 
issued in order to achieve such consensus. 
 
 
 
TO: L-60-1 Surveillance Panel 
 
SUBJECT: Change to Sole Sourced Calibration Laboratory   
  
 
 On August 10, 2022, the L-60-1 Surveillance Panel approved modifications to the test procedure 
to eliminate a single laboratory as the specified provider to clean and calibrate instruments used to conduct 
testing. Previously Bowser-Morner in Dayton, OH was the only specified laboratory. This became an issue 
when Bowser-Morner had longer than expected lead times to provide the required services. The change to 
the test procedure will approve any ISO/IEC 17025 accredited laboratory to provide these services. This 
change is effective immediately following the conclusion of the surveillance panel vote.  
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(Revises Test Method D 5704-22) 

 
 
Replace the text of section 6.1.8.2 and footnote 16 with the following: 
 

6.1.8.2 Send the Preso Low Loss Venturi Meter together 
with the Dwyer digital manometer to the specified calibration 
laboratory16 for cleaning and calibration at least once a year. 
 
 
16 Bowser-Morner, 4518 Taylorsville Rd., Dayton, OH 45424. Any ISO/IEC 17025 accredited laboratory.   


